Statement of Consideration (SOC)
The following comments were received in response to SOP drafts sent for field review.  Thanks to those who reviewed and commented.  Comments about typographical and grammatical errors are excluded; these errors have been corrected as appropriate. 

SOP 12.3.0 Foster and Adoptive Parent Inquiry Policy
1. Comment:  We may not be able to make phone contact with the prospective foster/ adoptive parent within timeframe or at all. We would want to move forward to mail the packet even if we could not reach them via telephone. Some people do not want phone calls and desire written information prior to delving into something more so they may even avoid phone calls from us? We don’t want to disqualify those folks from getting an informational packet based on not having a phone call. The concern is that the SOP hinders the informational packet from being sent if the phone call is not successful. At this time, there is a management report that tracks regions on timeliness of mailing those informational packets when an inquiry is made. If we cannot mail the informational packet until the successful phone call occurs, the timeframe we track compliance of timely mailing of informational packets on will be more complicated rather than a hard and fast 2 business days post inquiry. Our suggestion is to attempt the phone call and follow up as we value that initial connection that can be made with prospective foster/ adoptive parents but mail the packet within 2 business days regardless of if the individual answers the call or not. 

Response:  Change will be made, the word ‘make’ will be changed to ‘attempt’. 


1. Comment:  Would it be possible to request that in the FAQs we clarify whether or not foster parents have to be US citizens?  I know that seems crazy, but I know some wonderful people who are permanent residents and would love to be foster parents.  (There are two wealthy couple in XXXXX county that have asked me about this a couple of times).  I have received conflicting information from R/C about whether or not permanent residents can foster.  I have never been able to find this anywhere in SOP.

Response:  SOP 12.3 Foster and Adoptive Home Applicant Assessment, discusses the type of documentation needed to determine the legal status of a foster parent, which is not limited to US citizens.   Legal Status Documentation.doc
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